
[NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED]

Response to Request for Information

Reference FOI 001799
Date 22 December 2017

A41 Bilston Road – Metro Works

Request:

Under the Freedom of Information Act can you please provide me with the following
information about the A41 Bilston Road Metro Works:

1. All media briefings produced, Lines to Take documents and all Q&As produced
by your media team about the topic?
Communications for the project was led by the Midland Metro Alliance
communications and engagement team as it was them delivering the scheme
on behalf of the West Midlands Combined Authority. It is the Midland Metro
Alliance communications and engagement team that organised media briefings
and were responsible for producing documents such as lines to take
documents and Q&As. The council’s communications team supported with
various social media posts around traffic management for road closures and
diversions.

2. The impact assessment of the project?
Following reasonable enquiries, it has been established that the Council does
not hold the above requested information.

Consequently, we are unable to provide any information relating to the above,
and are informing you as required by Section 1(1) (a) of the Freedom of
Information Act 2000 (“The Act”), that states:

"Any person making a request for information to a public authority is entitled to
be informed in writing by the public authority whether it holds information of the
description specified in the request".

To advise and assist you under Section 16 of the Freedom of Information Act–
(the duty to provide advice and assistance), we can confirm that the A41 Bilston
Road Metro Works falls under the remit of West Midlands Combined Authority.
For ease for reference I have provided their link below;

https://www.wmca.org.uk/freedom-of-information

https://www.wmca.org.uk/freedom-of-information

